April 1987 Journal

Awards, Service Pins Presented at Christmas Meeting

L.U.  230, Victoria, B.C. – Awards and service pins were presented at the Christmas meeting held on December 16, 1986, in Victoria, B.C. 


Brother Tim Bragg was presented with the IBEW Life Saving Award by Business Manager J.R. “Jim” McAvoy on behalf of President Barry. Thirty-year pins were also presented to 11 members by International Representative Bill Isbister. Over 100 members attended the meeting for both information and entertainment. Everyone enjoyed the beer and cheese. We wish we could have that kind of turnout at every meeting. 


There is some bidding going on for up-island work in 1987, but once again our construction members who wish to work will have to travel to Ontario. Our shipyards will also be quiet for a while even if we get the Polar 8 icebreaker out to the West Coast. 


We are all concerned with the economy of British Columbia and hope it will return to work. Our new premier has shown no major solutions to date, but we will keep our hopes up.

J.R. “Jim” McAvoy, B.M. – F.S. 
